## LAWYERS FOR ENDING THE "GENDER - DROUGHT" IN THE APPOINTMENT OF JUDGES TO THE FOURTH DCA

May 10, 2013

Via U.S. mail and email

Governor Rick Scott
Office of the Governor
State of Florida
The Capitol
400 S. Monroe St.
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0001

Re: Eleven years seems long enough......

Dear Governor Scott:

As members, and as past and current leadership of the Palm Beach County and South Palm Beach County Chapters of the Florida Association for Women Lawyers, we are writing to you regarding a very serious concern that we have regarding the 11-year "gender drought" surrounding the appointment of new judges to the Fourth District Court of Appeal.

Since Governor Bush appointed the Honorable Melanie May to the Court back in 2002, there has not been a single appointment of a woman judge to sit on the Fourth District Court of Appeal (out of <u>six</u> appointments made), despite the JNC's nomination of many eminently qualified women.

Certainly, as Governor, you have appointed some very qualified and talented jurists (as have your predecessors). Judges Damoorgian, Ciklin, Gerber, Levine, Conner, and Forst are all serving our District well.

However, as you prepare to appoint another judge to fill the seat vacated by the Honorable Mark Polen, we simply write to ask you to reflect on this "gender drought" before making the appointment. You, we imagine, are mindful that another vacancy will not likely exist on this Court for many years to come (in light of its current demographics), and to go 15 years or so without the appointment of a woman judge—inadvertent or not—seems a significant disservice to our community and the state overall.

We certainly do not suggest that gender is in any way a single criterion to use in appointing jurists. However, in order to represent the community in which the Court sits, and in light of the rather qualified and experienced women judges from which you have to choose, we would urge

Governor Rick Scott May 10, 2013 Page 2

serious consideration be given to the long "gender-drought," which has grown longer with each passing appointment.

We sincerely appreciate your time and consideration of this extremely important matter.

## Respectfully submitted,

Laurie J. Adams, Esq. Sia Baker-Barnes, Esq. James B. Baldinger, Esq. Tami Baldinger, Esq. Marci F. Ball, Esq. Abigail Beebe, Esq. Robert A. Bertisch, Esq. Robin Bresky, Esq. Laurie J. Briggs, Esq. Jonathan Claussen, Esq. Sarah Cortvriend, Esq. Shirley Deluna, Esq. Tasha K. Dickenson, Esq. Kalinthia Dillard, Esq. Samantha Schosberg Feuer, Esq. Leora B. Freire, Esq. Brenda S. Fulmer, Esq. Kristin A. Gore, Esq. Alexa Sherr Hartley, Esq. Mara Hatfield, Esq. Kelly A. Hyman, Esq. Gregory P. Huber, Esq. Allison O. Kahn, Esq. W. Hampton Keen, Esq. Nancy La Vista, Esq.

Allison B. Lane, Esq.

Gary S. Lesser, Esq. Julie H. Littky-Rubin, Esq. Georgia T. Newman, Esq. Jessica Callow Mason, Esq. Timothy J. Murphy, Esq. Angelina Namia, Esq. Cyrus S. Niakan, Esq. David C. Prather, Esq. Adam T. Rabin, Esq. Poorad Razavi, Esq. Heidi Reiff, Esq. Elisabeth A. Romfh, Esq. Elisha Roy, Esq. Pamala H. Ryan, Esq. Maya Saxena, Esq. Grasford Smith, Esq. Michelle Suskauer, Esq. Stacey K. Sutton, Esq. Karen E. Terry, Esq. Yvette M. Trelles, Esq. Jill G. Weiss, Esq. Jeanmarie Whalen, Esq. Scott W. Zappolo, Esq. Gregory T. Zele, Esq. Daniel Zuniga, Esq.